SESSION MINUTES FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH GREENVILLE, NC JANUARY 31, 2016

The Session of First Presbyterian Church, Greenville, NC, held a called Session meeting after the 11:00 am worship service on January 31, 2016, for the purpose of approving a request for fund-raising by Presbyterian Women.

John Robinson, guest moderator, called the meeting to order, declared a quorum present and opened with prayer.

Elders present: Joe Asselmeier, Kelly Barnhill, Griff Burgwyn, Sue Del Vecchio, Linda Kean, Gibson McCall, Jane Steele, Betty Williams, Holli Williams, and Tammy Worden.

Others present: Jeri Jackson and Dick Marks, Clerk of Session.

Jeri Jackson, representing the Presbyterian Women, requested that the PW be allowed to sell raffle tickets on February 7 and 14 to help raise funds for the Tasting Luncheon which supports the Neighbor to Neighbor program by Greenville Utilities, noting that this request has been approved in several previous years. A seconded motion was passed to approve the request.

The meeting was adjourned following a closing prayer by the Moderator.

John Robinson, Moderator

Richard Marks, Clerk of Session